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Community Calendar
WEDNESDAY, AUGUST 15
Genesis Thomas County pickup, 350 S. Range, 10 a.m.-noon &1 -4

p.m.
Tally Ho, Mary Kersenbrock
TeleFriend Information meeting, 5:30 p.m. (call 462-6996)
Gem Lions, Gem Community Building, 7 p.m. (2nd & 4th Wednes-

days)
Pinochle, American Legion, 7:30 p.m.
Tobacco Quitters Support Group, CMC Cafeteria, 7-8 p.m.
Sixth Street Alcoholics Anonymous & Al Anon, 1275 West 6th, 8:30

p.m.

By MAXINE NELSON
Colby Free Press

The first week in August was World
Breastfeeding Week. The local La
Leche League group is celebrating its
23rd anniversary and all families who
have ever had a breastfed child, past or
present, are invited to a potluck picnic,
Sunday, Sept. 9, at 6 p.m. in Colby’s
Fike Park.

Connie Davis, leader of the Colby
group, began the local group 23 years
ago. “I came from Salina in 1976 and
before I left, a leader there said I could
start a group in Colby,” she said. “I
laughed. But I did. It took me two years
of study during the application process
before I began the group in 1978. I have
a picture from the Colby Free Press of
our first meeting, with me holding 3-
week-old (but still one week prema-
ture) Lisa.

“Meetings have been much the same
over the 23 years that the local group
has been meeting in northwest Kan-
sas,” said Davis. “In fact, most of the
information on breastfeeding manage-
ment is the same, which is a good re-
flection on what we were taught years
ago. Breastfeeding success is largely
based on mother-to-mother help and
we are still doing that. One change
might be that fathers are welcome to
attend any or all of the series meetings,
and 23 years ago we had to hold a sepa-
rate couples meeting if fathers wanted
to attend. Now we know that the father
or other close family member is the
best support for the mother so it makes
sense to have them learn right along
with the mother.

“Another change is that parents
drive long distances to the meetings. At
the meeting on Sunday, one mother
was from Oakley, and two from Hoxie.
It is not unusual to see parents from
Goodland, Burlington, Colo., St. Fran-
cis, Atwood, Quinter, or Parks, Neb.
Twenty-three years ago, there were

active groups in Goodland, Atwood,
Colby, Grinnell, Quinter, WaKeeney,
Hill City, Clayton, Luray, and Hays.
Some towns had two different groups
meeting each month, and these meet-
ings were led by more than one local
leader. Now, there is one group meet-
ing between Salina and Colorado, La
Leche League  of Northwest Kansas.

“The format is still the same, “ Davis
explains. “Meetings are informal, cen-
ter around a theme at each of four meet-
ings, but individual sharing and ques-
tions are most important. We want to
address the concerns of those present,
no matter what age or stage of their
baby. We have a lending library of up-
to-date books on breastfeeding,
birthing, and childcare. Leaders are
accredited through La Leche League
International and must attend continu-
ing education events twice a year. This
spring I went to Wichita for a medical
seminar and then last month I attended
the International Conference of La
Leche League International in Chi-
cago. When it comes right down to
caring for one’s baby, the parents are

the experts and all we do is provide
resources from which they may choose
what works in their families.”

When Davis attended the Chicago
conference, one speaker was the Sur-
geon General of the United States. He
explained that breastfeeding has been
identified as a high priority objective
for the year 2001, with a goal of in-
creasing to at least 75 percent the pro-
portion of mothers who breastfeed
their infants in the early postpartum
period and to at least 50 percent those
who breastfeed until the infant is six
months of age. The American Acad-
emy of Pediatrics also concurs with
these goals, suggesting that
breastfeeding is the preferred method
of infant feeding for the first year and
beyond.

“It takes an environment of aware-
ness and support in order for mothers
to breastfeed, since it is a learned art,”
said Davis.

Call Davis, 785-462-7188, for
breastfeeding information or visit the
La Leche League I web site at
www.lalecheleague.org.

Courtesy photo

Connie Davis, leader, leads the discussion at a typical Le Leche League
meeting. Topics vary at this informal sharing but center around nutrition
of the breastfed baby, when to begin complementary foods, and types
of weaning. Pictured are, from left, Kim Feyerabend, Lisa Splattstoesser,
Tracy Spencer with toddler, Garrah and Dean Birdsall with baby. Front:
Alisha Shirley and baby, Hayley Heim and baby.

Quotes as of close of
previous business day

Hi-Plains Co-op
Wheat $2.64
Corn $2.08
Milo $3.30

Markets

TV LISTINGS
Tuesday, August 14  through Monday, August 20

Club News

Happenings

Driver safety program offered at Rexford

COLBY COUNTRY CLUB
Bridge Results: 1st, JoAnne

Vaughn; 2nd, Marge Roulier; 3rd ,
Mary Molstad; 4th Joy Davis.

Golf Results: The game was 2-lady
Scramble. Winners were: 1st, Anita
Beckman and Audrey Hines; 2nd,
Joann Dumler and Cathy Wieland; 3rd,
tie Joyce Washburn and Julia Williams,
Sidney Strait and Pat Criss. Flag
Prizes: Longest Drive, Janet Harper;
Longest Putt – Lee Fleckenstein; Clos-
est to the Pin 2nd shot – Joyce Wash-
burn. Next Tuesday will be the FLAG
Tournament, you can pick-up your flag
in the club house and start on Hole #1

anytime after 4:30 p.m. This will be a
low net game, play the ball as it lies and
take your handicap and add it to the
course par of 38. When you reach that
number of strokes you plant your flag.
The hostesses for next week are
Audrey Hines and Anita Beckman.

The AARP 55 ALIVE Driver Safety
Program will be offered Friday and
Saturday, Aug.17 and 18, at Rexford.
Sessions will be from 10 a.m.-noon and
1-3 p.m. each day. The maximum num-
ber is people is 30, and sessions will be
scheduled either in the Red Barn or the
Community Hall, depending on how
many are signed up, according to Peg
Greenwood, coordinator. For details
contact Peg Greenwood at 785-687-
4346 or 687-4646.

This is a newly updated classroom
refresher course geared especially to
drivers age 50 and older. The program
recently launched its 5th edition cur-
riculum, which includes new material
on how to access drivers’ capabilities,
how to adjust for changes in physical
capabilities, and how to properly use
new features and safety equipment on
later-model cars. AARP consulted with
motor vehicle and safety experts at the
national and state levels to get input for
the new 5th edition curriculum.

The 5th edition of AARP 55 ALIVE
includes topics of interest and rel-

evance to today’s more experienced
driver, including:

• How to adjust for changes in vision,
hearing and reaction time;

• How to handle various road chal-
lenges, such as left turns, right-of-way,
aggressive drivers, entering and exit-
ing high-speed expressways, and han-
dling your vehicle around large trucks;

• How to properly use the new anti-
lock brakes, air bags and safety belts,

and
• How to assess one’s own, and oth-

ers’ driving abilities through the new
“Personal Driving Capability Index”.

AARP makes this eight-hour pro-
gram available to drivers for a $10 fee.
Program graduates receive a certificate
of completion. In many states (Kansas
is one) this certificate can qualify driv-
ers for an automobile insurance dis-
count.

Hospital

Many attend Levant Reunion
Many attended the Levant Reunion Aug. 5, at the Ra-

mada Inn in Colby. Jack Johnson of  Davis, Colo., seems
to be the farthest traveler, and he didn’t stop traveling
when he got to Colby. He drove to Hays on Monday, and
visited some former college friends from the class of
1940. He will returned home on Friday, Aug. 10.

From Colby – Elva (Garret) Livingston, 1939; Elmer
and Lois Carpenter, 1937; Erma and George Tubbs,
1941; Elon (Tubbs) and Bill Miller, 1935; Derald and
Gala Brown, 1947; Ruth Boeka, 1936; Lyle and Darlene
Gillispie, 1948; Glenn Hamme, 1942; Don and Marcell
Mead, 1938; Carol Lovenstein, 1957; Marvin Loven-
stein, 1957; Duane and Jean (Ekberg) Dawes, 1946;
Merle Ekberg, Esther Wieland, Ferma (Keck) Garrett,
1938; Bill and Eva (Dawes) Keck, 1942/1943; Hank and
Eileen Vette, Jean Snyder, 1943; Bob and Dixie Ekberg,
1946; Eunice Pabst, 1941; Earl and Mary Oard, 1938;
Maxine Ziegelmeier, 1935; JoAnne (Marrs) and Frank
Ohlrogge, 1952; Jim Harper, Hazel and Leonard Runge,

teacher 1 & 2, Dorine and Larry Chambers, 1958.
Levant – Bob and Helen Schroeder, 1946; Dale and

Minnie Deaver, 1944; Joyce Scott 1952; John and Betty
Schroeder, 1951/1952.

Brewster –  Inace Parker 1926; Lola and Eugene
Marrs, 1944; Mary Ruth and Marvin Garrett, 1948.

Goodland – Carmelita (McGinley) and Lyle Clark,
1950; Lois and Keith Frodin, 1960.

Others attending were: Jack Johnson, Davis, Calif.,
1936; Maurine King Colorado Springs, Colo.; Basil and
Jean Query, Frederick, Okla., 1938; Charles Erwin,
Littleton, Colo.; Verma (Gillispie) Barrick, New
Martinsville, W.V. 1953; Buck Gillispie, Lincoln, Neb.,
1954; Betty Keck, Collbran, Colo.; Janice (Keck) Stew-
art, Colorado Springs; Arlee McKiernan, Cedar Rap-
ids, Iowa; Otto and Edith Schroeder, Westminister,
Colo.; Bud and Lela Gillispie, Manhattan, Kan., 1956;
Ilene (Garrett) MacPhail, Rexford; Gary Garrett Gem.

We want your local news
e-mail to

mnelson@nwkansas.com

LANTERN
PARK MANOR

Are you looking for a rewarding
career in

Long Term Care?

POSITIONS AVAILABLE:
• RN - Day and/or Evening Shift, Full or Part-time
• LPN - Day and/or Evening Shift, Full or Part-time
• CNA - Day and/or Evening Shifts, Full-time

Applications can be picked up at
105 E. College Dr. or call

785-462-6721EOE/M/F/D/V

PEACHES
Now taking orders for
tree-ripening peaches.

We will be in Colby  on
August 17 & 18

at the Colby Sale Barn.

785-462-7717

30th
Wedding Anniversary

Card Shower
The children of Pam & Steve Van
Eaton are hosting a card shower in
honor of their 30th Wedding Anniver-
sary. Pam and Steve were married
August 14, 1971 in Oakley, Kansas.
Anyone wishing to send a card may
mail it to 2219 County Road 320,
Monument, KS 67747.

CITIZENS MEDICAL CENTER
Thursday, Aug. 9, 2001

Dismissals
Cody Berens, St. John
Heather Janousek and infant female,

Colby
Inez Ress, Colby
Farrah Trail, Atwood

Friday, Aug. 10, 2001
Admissions

Tate Carney, Colby
Marjorie Ebright, Colby
Felicitas Kreutzer, Colby
Donald Bruggeman, Hoxie

Dismissals
Doris Huber, Colby
Alice Harrison, Colby
Lourena Pratt, Colby

Saturday, Aug. 11, 2001
Admissions

Cleda Moeder, Rexford
Braden Korte, Rexford

Dismissals
Tate Carney, Colby

Sunday, Aug. 12, 2001
No admissions

Dismissals
Braden Korte, Rexford

The Northwest Kansas Association
for the Visually Impaired will sponsor
a Western Kansas Low Vision Fair
Saturday, Sept. 8, from 9 a.m.-4 p.m.
at the Sternberg Museum Lobby, 300
Sternberg Drive, Hays. The fair is free
to all interested individuals. Those at-
tending receive free admission to
Sternberg museum the day of the fair.
The fair will feature exhibitors display-
ing the latest technology and informa-
tion for persons with impaired vision;
and there will be presentations from
low vision experts throughout the day.
For more information, please call: Pat
Hall, 785-628-6055; Kendall Krug,
OD, 785-625-3937; Bob Chaffin, 785-
628-2873.


